Dear Colleagues:

The Blackboard 9.1 upgrade was completed and went live at noon on Thursday, May 24th.  Now that the new environment is available, we’d like to remind you of a few critical points regarding the upgrade.  Additionally, more information regarding Blackboard 9.1 at CUNY is available at www.cuny.edu/blackboard.


• 5/24: New Blackboard 9.1 launches.  Session II course development resumes.

•  5/24 – 6/15: Blackboard landing page is posted, from which you can access both Blackboard environments: Blackboard 8.0 for all Spring I 2012 courses and organizations, new Blackboard 9.1 for all Spring I and  II 2011, Fall 2011, Spring II 2012 courses and organizations.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

• 6/19 – 7/31: Spring I 2012 courses are upgraded to Blackboard 9.1, and are made available on a rolling basis.

• SafeAssign is available to Spring I 2012 courses in Blackboard 8.0, and will be made available in Blackboard 9.1 on June 15th.

• It is strongly encouraged that users do not bookmark either of the Blackboard environments.  The access URLs will change as the new Blackboard 9.1 environment is brought online and Blackboard 8.0 is retired.

• Courses prior to Spring 2011 are unavailable and will not be brought into the new Blackboard 9.1 environment.  Contact us if you need access to these courses.  They will be archived and made available upon request.

Please feel free to contact our Support Team with questions, concerns, or your thoughts on the upgrade.  

The Blackboard Support Group

Room: B127 

Phone: 718-482-6121 718-482-6117 x8877 x8868

Email: blackboardsupport@lagcc.cuny.edu 

